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Minutes 
SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Date: 13th July 2010.  Time:  7.00pm
Venue: Sandgate Council and Library, Sandgate High Street.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Present:  
Chairman

Cllr G Boot
Cllrs. 
Z Varian, A Rimmer, S Prater, N Bliss, M Fitch, S Boot, S Whiffen, R Dixon
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
PSCO Report: PCSO Mark Wilson introduced Sandgate’s new PCSO: Debbie Bishop.  Mark is moving to the Harbour area and Debbie is his replacement.  Mark reported that there was a slight increase in the crime stats, but it was due to incidents in Churchill Court which has now been resolved and a spate of car crime.  Sandgate still has the lowest crime figures in Shepway.

Another question was asked about the clearing up of graffiti on private property.  Mark reported that Shepway District Council (SDC) will clear graffiti if it is offensive; however other graffiti needs to be cleared by the property owner.
Public Questions  Twenty minutes had been set-aside for the public to ask questions of the Council.  Each member of the public wishing to put a question will inform the Parish Clerk at the time of their arrival at the meeting and questions will be put accordingly.  Speakers will be allowed a maximum of two minutes to put his or her question.  The Parish Council will endeavour to answer any question put to them within the time limit of two minutes, but may have to contact the questioner at a later date with an answer, or consider placing the matter on the agenda for the next meeting for a more lengthy discussion.
Questions  - A question was asked whether the chairman will write to the families of the three Gurkha men killed on this day .  Cllr G Boot agreed that he would.
Another question was asked about the refurbishment of the public toilets on Granville Parade.  As this was covered by an agenda item the chairman deferred to later in the meeting.

.~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
The Vice Chairman opened the meeting at 7.20pm. 
                                                               


1.
Apologies for absence - Cllrs J Holben and J Hartman-Jemmet
2.
Declarations of Interest – Cllrs S Prater, G Boot and S Boot declared a personal interest in item 
22, but as it was not prejudicial, remained in the meeting during this item.
Councillors and officers present should disclose personal interests in any item on this agenda.  A councillor or officer with a personal interest must describe and give details of the interest. Unless the personal interest amounts to a prejudicial interest, he/she may participate fully in the meeting.  A prejudicial interest is one which a member of the public with knowledge of the relevant facts, would reasonably regard as so significant that it is likely to prejudice a councillor’s judgement of the public interest. Anyone with a prejudicial interest must, unless an exception applies of a dispensation granted, withdraw from the meeting room.
3
Minutes of last meeting - That the minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting on 8th June 2010 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
4
Chairman's opening remarks - no remarks from the Chairman.
5
Chairman's correspondence – The Chairman read and distributed correspondence which was mainly informational.
6          PSCO – Cllr G Boot added to the PCSO report at the start of the meeting to say that he had spoken with their supervisor who said that Debbie Bishop came highly recommended and should fit in well in Sandgate.  Debbie’s contact details are to be circulated.
7
Grants – There was one application from Decuria to be decided. Cllr Z Varian proposed the motion to grant £1000. The motion was seconded by Cllr R Dixon.  A question was asked as to whether the committee were able legally to give a grant to something which largely benefits people from outside of Sandgate.  Cllr G Boot agreed to check the situation and with the proviso that the committee were legally allowed to give the grant, the motion was carried.

Cllr R Dixon requested that the group give feedback after their trip.  Cllr G Boot reported that all grant applicants are requested to do so.
8          Sandgate Public Conveniences – Cllr Varian reported that she had recently had a meeting with SDC and had an agreement that if Sandgate Parish Council were to fund the refurbishment to £25000, SDC would fund the rest for a full refurbishment inside and out.  Sandgate is being considered as a pilot project.  Cllr Varian also reported she will be meeting with Southern Water to ask for a contribution, perhaps for a water fountain.

Cllr S Whiffin asked that the committee keep in mind the toilets at Battery Point and if at any stage we are able, to try to get them reopened.
9          Interreg funding - Cllr G Boot reported from notes from Cllr J Holben.  The final bid has been submitted for £350000.  If the bid is successful 50% will be match funded.  Sandgate would be expected to contribute £50000, £100000 has been agreed from the De Haan trust and the balance will come from the Sandgate Community Trust.  Letters of intent have been received from both.  Cllr G Boot also affirmed that Sandgate Parish Council would be required for the next three years to provide £20,000 per annum of the match‑funding.
10        Village Sign – Cllr G Boot reported that Black Forge was a dead-end as they did not do colour work.  However he had received a quote from another company which would total around £850 plus the posts for 2 signs.

Cllr S Whiffin offered to do some research from Norfolk where there are lots of similar signs.  The item was therefore deferred to the next meeting.
11 Sea Festival Funding – Various discussions were had regarding the size of grant to be given, from £1500 to £1000.  A final motion was proposed by Cllr Z Varian for £1250. The motion was seconded by Cllr R Dixon and carried unanimously by the committee.

12 Parking – SDC proposals and review of Castle Road car park were discussed. 
13 Transport and road safety – KHS update, were taken as one item – Cllr Z Varian referred to the final version of the Parish Plan, page 12 and reported that most of the items are either being done or are being considered by SDC under more global plans.
14 Beach cleaner/beach warden/toilet attendant/village caretaker – Cllr Z Varian referred to the final version of the Parish Plan, page 7, box 3 and reported that she had agreed an extension of the beach cleaning to include September – December, which SDC will pay for.
15 NCR2 update -  Cllr Z Varian reported that the Cycle Forum had requested clarification on the precise route of NCR2.  A group has been formed to look at this issue and Cllr T Prater has written to Cllr R Love for clarification.
16 Bathing water quality, solarium and blue flag application update – Cllr Z Varian reported she has a meeting with Southern Water to discuss the water quality and will report back.
Cllr Varian also reported that there was little response to groups using the solarium, but she suggested that perhaps the Sea Festival may be able to make some use of it.
With regard the Blue Flag application, Cllrs Z Varian and S Prater are working towards this for the 2012 season and are trying to ensure that every project being worked on goes towards the Blue Flag criteria.
There are no bye-laws in place to deal with the Jet Skis.  Evidence of instances where there have been problems need to be reported, but Cllr S Whiffin said that in recent months there has not been so much of a problem.  This item was therefore dropped until instances are reported.
17 Chichester Memorial Hall – Farmers’ Market – Cllr Z Varian reminded members and the public of the dates and requested they support the market.
18 Newsletter – Cllr G Boot reported that Cllr J Holben had received articles from Cllrs Z Varian and S Prater, but more could be fitted in.  It will go to print at the end of July.
19 Parish Plan + Design Statement update – Cllr G Boot reported that the plan had been launched and offered his congratulations to all involved in the project.  The next step is now the Design Statement and the steering group is being put together.
20 Litter Bins – There was a request to site the 3 bins being held in storage.  These had previously been agreed to be installed with 1 between the Military Road junction with the High Street and the Village Store, where ever is a suitable place, 1 around the junction with Military Road and Enbrook Road, and 1 outside the newsagent / dry cleaners in the Golden Valley Shopping centre.  Cllr G Boot proposed a budget of £200 to get them installed, Cllr S Boot seconded the motion and it was carried unanimously.  Cllr Z Varian agreed to check that SDC will empty the bins once installed.

Cllr Z Varian had received a proposal from SDC to install temporary wheelie bins for the summer period.  It was agreed we should take this offer and they are to be sited behind the Granville Parade toilet block and on the Castle Road Car Park.
Cllr Z Varian reported that the Dog Fouling team will be out and about in Sandgate handing out poo sacks and information leaflets to dog owners.  They have also agreed to attend the September Council Meeting to give the committee a briefing.
21 Recreation Ground Amenities funding – this was discussed under the Interreg funding item. 

22 Sandgate Amateur Football Club – Cllr S Prater gave a brief background to the Sandgate AFC, stating that they had recently been formed and were looking for support and help from the community.  The first friendly match has been arranged for the coming weekend.  Cllr Prater proposed that Sandgate Amateur Football Club be given permission to use the Sandgate Parish Council logo for their kit and branding.  This motion was seconded by Cllr M Fitch and agreed unanimously.  

Cllr S Whiffin excused himself from the meeting at 8:55pm

23 Environment Committee Report – Cllr Varian said that there had been no recent meeting and needed support from Cllrs to ensure the Committee continued.  Cllr G Boot affirmed that the Environment Committee was one of the standing committees of the Council and he indicated that he would speak to Cllr Varian outside of the meeting.
24 Finance Report – The report had been circulated by email with 4 recommendations: 1. To set up a Euro account as requested for the Interreg application, 2. to agree a contribution of £25000 towards the refurbishment of the Granville Parade public toilets, 3. to put on hold plans for a handyman or toilet attendant and see what the proposals are from SDC and 4. to engage with SDC in ensuring that they fulfil their obligations in terms of beach cleaning and general cleanliness of Sandgate
Cllr Z Varian proposed to accept the report and the recommendations.  Cllr R Dixon seconded the motion and the committee unanimously agreed.

25 Planning Committee Report – Cllr Prater updated the council on recent planning applications.  The minutes from the previous meetings were as follows:

	Application No
	Location
	
Detail

	Decision

	Y10/0512/SH
	2 Eversley Way Folkestone Kent CT20 3QP
	Erection of a single storey front and rear extension.
	Received 10/06/10
Comments by 29/06/10

No objection



	Y10/0488/SH
	Flat 10, White Court, Gough Road, Sandgate CT20 3RU
	Installation of a window to the second floor side elevation.
	Received 09/06/10

Comments by  27/06/10
No objection

	Y10/0457/SH
	Summerfields House Helena Corniche Sandgate Folkestone Kent CT20 3TD
	Erection of a two storey side extension.
	Received 09/06/10

Comments by  28/06/10
No objection

	Y10/0492/SH
	The Old Stables, Coolinge Lane, Folkestone

(Technically in Folkestone Morehall ward, but clearly will have an input on Sandgate, hence why it is on our agenda)
	Erection of two 2-storey dwellings, change of use, erection of single storey extension and alterations to existing former rising school building to form single storey dwelling, change of use and conversion of existing garage associated with former riding school to form stores associated with proposed dwellings, formation of vehicular and pedestrian accesses and car parking.
	Received 10/06/10

Comments by 24/06/10

Objection

Concerns over proximity to 1 Paddock Close, the density of development in Coolinge Lane, the access to and from Coolinge Lane and the lack of parking spaces for the development.


The report was proposed by Cllr N Bliss, seconded by Cllr Z Varian and accepted and agreed unanimously.
26        Information items - no items of information
27        Date of the next Parish Council Meeting (14 September 2010)
The meeting closed at 9:12pm   
Chairman of Council ..……………………………                  Date ………………
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